


data, if obtained, would be expected to be closer to that for the Whakatikei River (Table 8.4, PC1).  
The limited information provided for other catchments in the northern Hutt region indicates E. coli 
levels are Good to Excellent in the upper reaches of the Hutt River and in the Pakuratahi River (Table 
8.3, PC1).  Similarly, the Hutt River and all tributaries above and including the Pakuratahi River, have 
high macroinvertebrate community health (Schedule F1, PC1). 

 

The regime proposed to address inorganic nitrogen (IN) levels in water (and by proxy other 
contaminants) is particularly problematic in terms of being excessively pre-emptive and inequitable 
in its application.  It is also striking that not a single representative waterway in Table 8.4 is identified 
as having excessive IN levels and future action is to maintain the present levels.  The proposal that 
pastoral farms of 4 to 20 Ha with winter stocking units greater than 12/Ha register their farms, 
undertake nitrogen discharge risk assessments annually, and must avoid any increase in rolling 3 
year average of nitrogen discharge risk is an onerous blunt tool it is hoped will help maintain IN 
levels (and other contaminants) in waterways at present levels.   This should not be imposed unless 
IN levels are shown to be approaching unacceptable levels over time.  Even in this circumstance, 
additional investigation is needed to establish that farming is a substantial culprit,  because other 
sources contribute substantially to IN in waterways (Report 32, Section 32 Report: Part D, 6.9). 

Should GWRC nonetheless impose the proposed regime for 4 to 20 Ha pastoral farming units, the 
trapping of individual farms at levels of nitrogen discharge risk arbitrarily at the time of registration 
needs to be avoided.  Some may be at atypically low levels of risk at that time for any number of 
reasons and will be held to that anomaly permanently depriving them of reasonable productivity 
and enjoyment of their land.  Alternatively, some with excessive nitrogen discharge risk will be able 
to continue on unhindered.  A more equitable method would be to set a maximum allowable 
nitrogen risk level and alter this up or down as necessary based on acceptable catchment IN levels 
being challenged. 

 

Clearly the level of knowledge and detailed data is inadequate in this area and this needs to be 
addressed to enable good decision making rather than imposing arbitrary and onerous requirements 
and restrictions on rural communities. 

 

 




